

Prineville City Council Meeting; March 25, 2008

Issue Summary

Topic; Second St. Egress Project

Department; Transportation Staff; Scott Smith

Overview;

Staff is requesting input from the Council in regards to utility relocations necessary for the construction of the Second St. Egress Project. This project and request is for the off ramp off of Hwy 126 to the connection of the existing W Second St. Proper. As we continue through the process of adequate ROW, (right of way) acquisition, staff has met with affected utility companies and required these utilities to comment on any necessary expanded ROW's needed to maintain their infrastructure.

Staff has put together some preliminary cost estimate for utility relocations based on 3 different options;

- 1; Necessary relocations by maintaining existing overhead lines \$60,000
- 2; Necessary relocations by under grounding all overhead lines \$295,300
- 3; Necessary relocations by under grounding all overhead lines at a later date \$400,000

Staff recommends option #1. However if the Council would like, staff will further investigate the other 2 options.